SILC Goal 2 Committee Meeting, April 28, 1 pm.
 
Members Present: Rene Cummins, Chair & Sandra Hicks
 
Absent:  Gary Ray (Excused) & Sandy Ogburn
 
Due to absences, this report is being e-mailed to committee members for any feedback or questions.
 
Report on activities by Center:
 
Disability Resource Center in Wilmington
Activity: IL Training—Provided 1/SPIL Outcome 1; Met Outcome
Activity: Outreach to Youth—Provided 1/SPIL Outcome 1; Met Outcome
 
Disability Advocates & Resource Center in Greenville
Activity: IL Training—No Activity
Activity: Outreach to Youth—Provided 2/SPIL Outcome 1; Met & Exceeded
 
Adaptables in Winston-Salem
Activity: IL Training—Provided 1/SPIL Outcome 1; Met Outcome
Activity: Outreach to Youth—Provided 1/SPIL 1; Met Outcome
(Additional notes on Empowerment for Success, collaboration involving about 80 students.)
 
No Activity reported under this Goal for the following 3 Centers:
Disability Rights & Resources
Disability Partners Sylva
Disability Partners Asheville
 
Shabazz in Greensboro
Activity: IL Training—Provided 4/SPIL Outcome 1; Met & Exceeded
Activity: Outreach to Youth—Provided 1/SPIL Outcome 1; Met Outcome
 
Alliance in Raleigh
Activity: IL Training—Provided 12/SPIL Outcome 1; Met & Exceeded
Activity: Outreach to Youth—Provided 0/SPIL Outcome 1; Not Met
 
Youth Leadership Forum

At the February Quarterly Meeting, it was reported that a contract has been awarded in the amount of $24.257.  During the Executive Committee Meeting on April 18, 2017, the contractor notified the SILC that the contract was not going to be completed.  The Executive Committee identified that $4,257 in this YLF contract are Part B Funds in their second and final year, and will revert back to the Federal level after September 30, 2017.  Therefore, the Executive Committee has taken steps to work with the ILA staff to make a technical amendment to our current State Plan to allow the $4,257 to be used for another activity under this goal, specifically the activity of the SILC assisting youth with disabilities to attend the APRIL Youth Conference in October to gain leadership and independent living skills.
 
This report addresses all 4 activities under Goal 2 in the State Plan.
 
Please contact the Chair if you have feedback or questions concerning this report.  If the Committee feels it is necessary to meet prior to the Quarterly Meeting next Friday, please let the Chair know.  Tuesday, May 2, would be a possibility for the Chair to meet.
 
Thank You.
 
Rene Cummins, Goal 2 Committee Chair
919.219.3690

